Pleasant Valley Fire Board Commission
October 21, 2014 7:00pm
Pleasant Valley Fire Department

Attendees: Marshall Rock, Rob Luley and Denise Helms
Guests: Chief Greg Nicholson

Approval of Agenda: Marshall Rock motioned for approval and Rob Luley 274 the
motion and the motion carried.

Approval of Minutes: Marshall Rock motioned to approve the August minutes and
Rob Luley 2rd the motion and the motion carried.

Citizens Comments: None

Treasurers Report: Marshall Rock presented the September budget report. There
were no questions concerning the report.

0ld Business:

The group discussed the 1 cent county tax that is coming for a vote this election.
Greg Nicholson updated the group that approximately $7.5 million would be utilized
to update Lancaster County’s radio services. We all agreed that this was a needed
upgrade.

The group briefly discussed the possibility of the chief's position being
compensated. This was tabled for future discussion.

New Business:

Greg updated the board on his visit to the new KEER facility. He shared his concerns
over being able to adequately meet their fire needs. He stated that some areas of the
buildings would be confined spaces and that they were not required to have a
sprinkler system in place. He also stated the FDC hookup was approximately 1100
feet from one of the 4 buildings that will be on that site.

Meeting adjourned: 8:05 pm



